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(Reply adopted by the Committee of Ministers on 8 October 2014 at the 1209th meeting of the Ministers’ Deputies)

1.
The Committee of Ministers has given careful consideration to Congress Recommendation 354 (2014) – “Empowering Roma youth through participation: effective policy design at local and regional levels”. It welcomes and supports the Congress’ work and initiatives, and in particular the European Alliance of Towns and Regions for Roma Inclusion, to improve the situation of Roma, including Roma youth, throughout Europe. 

2.
The Committee of Ministers would agree that there may be specific issues or challenges that concern Roma youth more than the general Roma community, and this is reflected in certain activities of the Organisation. For example, the need for participation of Roma youth is a central theme of the work of the Joint Council on Youth and the new thematic orientation of the Roma Youth Action Plan. This work also ensures that the three pillars usually addressed for youth questions (protection, promotion and participation) are now also taken into account for Roma youth. Moreover, co-operation between various bodies of the Organisation has led to the establishment of a thematic group on Roma youth empowerment and the youth dimension of Roma inclusion policies and since 2013 the Ad hoc Committee of Experts on Roma
 Issues has appointed a Roma youth rapporteur among its members.
3.
The Committee of Ministers agrees that, where appropriate, the specific situation of Roma youth should be taken into account by member States in policy making, whilst bearing in mind that different countries have different ways and organisational structures for dealing with this issue and this too needs to be taken into account. Some State policies do not target specific groups but prefer to mainstream Roma youth integration within wider youth policies; this would therefore not allow the establishment of specific strategies or structures for Roma youth. 
4.
Finally, the Committee of Ministers would encourage the Congress to continue its co-operation and assistance activities with a view to improving the situation of Roma. It considers it of particular importance that practical projects are supported at the local and regional level leading to a real impact on the ground. When implementing these projects, national circumstances should be also taken into account. Furthermore, the Committee of Ministers underlines the need of involving Roma young people in the development of policies which concern them, as well as the importance of working closely with the representative Roma youth organisations, which play a key role in strengthening contacts between Roma youth and political actors. 

� The term “Roma” used at the Council of Europe refers to Roma, Sinti, Kale and related groups in Europe, including Travellers and the Eastern groups (Dom and Lom), and covers the wide diversity of the groups concerned, including persons who identify themselves as Gypsies.
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